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    Mosier City Council Meeting
 June 11th, 2014

                                          Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Councilor President Arlene Burns, Councilors Emily Reed, Mary Lou Perry, Peny Wallace, Garth Kightlinger
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick
Absent: None     

Excused: Mayor Andrea Rogers
Audience and Presentors: Mark Cherniack, Marc Berry, Commissioner Steve Kramer and Rod Runyon, Wasco County Public Works Marty Matherly, Brian Herlihy
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Council President Arlene Burns at 7:05 p.m. 

Special City Council Meeting Agenda Topic:  Wasco County Road Service District
Wasco County Road Service District

Pros and Cons as Discussed by Mosier City Council and Wasco County Commissioners and Staff

	Why Should Mosier Council Opt In?
	Why should Mosier Council Opt Out?

	Mosier Citizens should have the right to vote whether or not to fund city road maintenance. 
	Mosier Citizens represent a small percentage of the voting block and may be outvoted.

	Mosier Citizens may wish to be included in a vote that impacts the County they live in.
	Mosier Citizens may not wish to be included in decision making that affects the County they live in.

	Mosier Citizens have demonstrated an active interest in maintaining their roads:  snow plowing, street sweeping, fixing storm water created problems, etc.  A vote would determine whether or not Mosier citizens wish to pay for these services.
	Mosier Citizens represent a small percentage of the voting block and the overall vote may not reflect their interests.

	City of Mosier has identified at least one important project (resurfacing 3rd Ave) that must be occur 8-10 years from now and will cost $3-500,000.00.  The City does not have a funding source identified that will cover this cost.
	The City has budgeted but not yet conducted a Road Maintenance and Improvement Plan that would identify necessary short term and long maintenance and improvement projects of City roads within a 5-20 year span.  

	The proposed Wasco County Road Service District would bring in $77,583.00 annually to the City of Mosier for Road Maintenance, which would cover most of the cost of one major project (3rd Ave. @ $400,000) in 5 years.


	Mosier could fund this $400,000 project in 5 years by increasing utility rates for each of the 188 customers by  $35.00/month. 

	The City would not have to bear the expense of program development or administration for a road maintenance funding mechanism.
	If the City adopted a Transportation Utility Fee, all funds would go directly to the City.

	Road Maintenance is key to economic development for the City and for the County.  (Agriculture and Recreational Tourism.)


	Alternatives to economic development dependent on road maintenance may exist in the future.

	The City’s sole revenue source for road maintenance currently comes from the State Highway Fund that is itself dependent on a gas tax.  People are driving less and are driving more fuel-efficient cars.  The Federal State Highway fund now faces an annual deficit of  $15 billion.   
	If the State Highway Fund disappears, the City can adopt a Transportation Utility Fee to make up the difference ($23,000.00 divided by 188 customers by 12 months = approx. $10.00 a month per customer)

	Road that are not maintained may negatively affect property values and sales.  People dependent on roads to access necessary services and jobs may be forced to relocate.
	Higher taxes may force fixed income citizens out of the City and the County.

	Well-maintained roads are an important City responsibility, which includes providing good roads for emergency services.
	The City has other important infrastructure responsibilities like the sewer and water systems.


Reasons why other cities in Wasco County have opted in or out:

The Dalles:  Expressed a desire to opt in, but opted out due to compression which would cost Mid Columbia Fire District approximately $150,000.00 annually.  

Maupin:  Opted in.  Despite other failing infrastructure, the Maupin City Council felt that this issue should go to the voters.

Dufur:  Opted in to give voters the right to vote on this issue as one County.

Antelope:  Opted in to give voters the right to vote on this issue as one County.

Councilors asked for more research into necessary long term and short term street projects by City Engineer John Grim.  Councilors also asked for more information regarding possible uses of Road District funding (Storm Water system funding, in particular).  Mosier City Council decided to table the discussion until the next City Council meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.                                        Approved this 18th day of June, 2014
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Arlene Burns, Council President                             Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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